
May 14, 2007 
Flinton PA 

James Luther, chairman, called the regular monthly meeting of the White Township Board of Supervisors to 
order at 7:00 PM. The meeting began with the pledge of allegiance to the flag of the United States of America 
and the Lord’s prayer. 
Those present included supervisors James Luther, Neal Maneval, and Tracy Plessinger. Larry Noel arrived at 
8:00 PM. 
The minutes of the April regular meeting were read. Neal Maneval made a motion to approve the minutes as 
presented. James Luther seconded the motion. A vote was taken. All three supervisors voted aye. 

None. 
Visitors 

None. 
Public/Supervisor Comment 

The CCSEA has sent a letter to Jack Bowling outlining the procedure that must be followed in order for him to 
continue to maintain a travel trailer on a non-building lot in the township. Mr. Bowling must sign the letter, 
have it notarized and return it. As yet, there has been no response. 

Old Business 

The roadmaster met with Bob Mills regarding a summer road project. The roadmaster recommended paving and 
shoulder improvements to Swartz Road from the State Route 1021 to the Glendale Yearound entrance. Tracy 
Plessinger made a motion to approve the road project as presented and advertise same as required. The bids will 
be opened at the June 11 meeting. Neal Maneval seconded the motion. A vote was taken. All three supervisors 
voted aye. 

The secretary reported that the GVMA has discharged Rich Corcoran due to his lack of availability and failure 
to respond to numerous phone calls. After discussion, it was agreed that the township should write to Attorney 
Corcoran and request an explanation for his lack of service to GVMA and assurances that his service to the 
township will be improved in the future. 

New Business/Secretaries Report 

The Glendale Valley water and sewer projects are continuing. The GVMA has proposed a longer term of 
phasing for the sewer project. The new proposal would complete the sewer project in four phases over the 
course of four funding cycles. Also, the GVMA will be meeting at the White Township building next month 
immediately prior to the township meeting. The purpose of the meeting will be to approve interim financing for 
the design and legal fees for the water portion of our project. 
The secretary reported that Deborah Sedlmeyer of the CCSEA has inspected a proposed home site for Sandy 
Shomo. Because there is an existing system, the recommendation is to have the system dye tested and require 
Mrs. Shomo to enter into an agreement with the township to require her to connect to the municipal sewage 
system when it becomes available. After discussion, it was agreed to follow the recommendation of the 
CCSEA. The secretary will notify Mrs. Shomo of her need to acquire a dye test and upon submission of the dye 
test results to CCSEA will prepare an agreement regarding connection to the municipal system. 
The secretary reported that Deborah Sedlmeyer of the CCEEA has inspected a proposed cabin site for Kevin 
Hahn. Mr. Hahn is requesting permission to place a double wide trailer to be used as a cabin on the site without 
any water or sewage until testing is completed. The CCSEA is recommending the placement be allowed with an 
agreement signed to prevent the presence of water under pressure or any type of sewage disposal. After 
discussion it was agreed to follow the recommendation of CCSEA. The secretary will prepare an agreement for 
Mr. Hahn’s signature. 
The secretary received an inquiry regarding whether or not there is a township alley adjacent to the property of 
Paul Kutruff in Beaver Valley. After checking with former secretary, John Gates, it was determined the former 
alley was abandoned over fifty years ago. The secretary will notify the inquiring resident of the situation. 
We have received correspondence from Penelec regarding our outdoor light. In the next several years Penelec 
will be discontinuing providing outdoor lights. We will need to decide whether or we want to take over and 
maintain the existing light or make other arrangements. After discussion, it was decided that the township may 
not even be in our present building in several years so no decision will be made at this time. 
Larry Noel arrived at the meeting at 8:00 PM. He questioned the supervisors about the possibility of digging a 
hole in Dutch Run for fire protection in Beaver Valley. He also asked about the possibility of building jack 



dams on Dutch Run to encourage an increase in the fish population. The supervisors expressed no objection to 
either project but pointed out that stream management is largely under the jurisdiction of the Cambria County 
Conservation District and PADEP and proper approvals would have to be obtained for any such projects. 
Regarding the hole for fire protection, the supervisors also pointed out by next fall there should be municipal 
water with fire hydrants for protection. It was agreed that the secretary will contact the Glendale Fire Co. about 
the advisability of digging the hole for fire protection and Mr. Noel will contact members of the Glendale 
Sportsmen’s Club regarding the permits needed for the installation of jack dams. 
Tracy Plessinger made a motion to approve receipts and disbursements for May. James Luther seconded the 
motion. A vote was taken. All three supervisors voted aye. 
Tracy Plessinger made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report for April. Neal Maneval seconded the motion. 
A vote was taken. All three supervisors voted aye. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:40 PM. 

________________________________________ 
Tracy A. Plessinger, Secretary/Treasurer 



Treasurer's Report
May 31, 2007

General Fund PLGIT Account

Beginning Balance 114,428.37$ 
Receipts
Cleared Receipts 19,582.40$ 
Interest on PLGIT checking account 519.99$      

Total May Receipts 20,102.39$   
Sub Total 134,530.76$ 

Expenses
Cleared Expenditures 3,983.41$   

Total May Expenditures 3,983.41$     
Ending Balance 130,547.35$ 



          Receipts/Disbursements
                  May 14, 2007

Receipts
Check #061769 Cambria County Clerk of Courts (Fines) 37.24$             
Check #12188 Cambria County Recorder of Deeds (March Transfers) 45.08$             
Check #310 White Township RE Tax Collector (04/01-04/06 Tax at Disc.) 1,042.27$        
Check #313 White Township RE Tax Collector (04/07-04/13 Tax at Disc.) 1,281.97$        
Check #158860 Cambria County Treasurer (February Delinquent Collections) 128.85$           
Check #304 White Township EIT Collector (April Advance) 3,000.00$        
Check #315 White Township RE Tax Collector (04/14-04/20 Tax at Disc.) 1,533.16$        
Check #13533 District Mag District 47-3-05 (April Fines) 245.06$           
Check #12262 Cambria County Recorder of Deeds (April Transfers) 537.86$           
Check #318 White Township RE Tax Collector (04/21-04/30 Tax at Disc.) 5,764.11$        

Total May Receipts 13,615.60$      

Expenses
Check #5528 Penelec (Building) 17.58$             
Check #5529 Penelec (Sign) 13.20$             
Check #5530 Windstream (Phone) 57.60$             
Check #5531 Central Tax Bureau (Commission) 69.00$             
Check #5532 Mountaindale Community Dev. Corp. (Rent) 200.00$           
Check #5533 Altoona Mirror (GVMA Advertisement) 55.83$             
Check #5534 Tracy A. Plessinger (Mileage Reimbursement) 43.65$             
Check #5535 James F. Luther (Mileage Reimbursement) 21.83$             
Check #5536 Beulah Plessinger, Auditor (Spring Convention) 30.91$             
Check #5537 Bonnie M. Plessinger (Commission) 424.69$           
Check #5538 Diane M. Gaul (Wages) 76.26$             
Check #5539 James F. Luther, Roadmaster (Salary) 88.19$             
Check #5540 James F. Luther, Supervisor (Salary) 75.04$             
Check #5541 Katherine F. Balestino, Auditor (Spring Convention) 30.91$             
Check #5542 Neal E. Maneval, Supervisor (Salary) 44.13$             
Check #5543 Tracy A. Plessinger, Sec/Treas (Salary) 781.90$           
Check #5544 Tracy A. Plessinger, Supervisor (Salary) 75.04$             
Check #5545 Verna Krise, Auditor (Spring Convention) 30.90$             
Check #5546 CSB Bank (May Taxes) 404.88$           

Total May Expenditures 2,541.54$        


	2007 May Minutes
	2007 May Treasurer's Report
	Sheet1

	2007 May Receipts-Disbursements
	Sheet1


